
LEADERSHIP TEAM MEETING MINUTES 
SATURDAY, 10 JULY 2021, 10:00 AM TO NOON, FIRESIDE ROOM 

 

Attendees:  Pastor Joy, Anne Anderson, Sheri Bonwell, LaVelda Clock, Dorian Hodge, Larry Huyck, 
Larry Li, Ann Picha, Royce Smith, and Donna Wood.  Excused:  George Dierkens.  Dorian took the 
meeting minutes. 
 
Opening Prayer, Relationship Building, and Celebration:  Dorian provided an opening prayer.  In 
lieu of a formal relationship building exercise, the team enjoyed carrot cake and beverages to 
celebrate FUMC’s recent "wins," including our return to in-person worship, our completed Vision Plan, 
our technology accomplishments, our revised personnel manual, etc.  We are making progress and 
congratulations to the Leadership Team, the ad hoc teams that led specific projects, and everyone 
(staff, congregation, family, and friends) who supported our endeavors.  Let’s keep moving foward! 
 
Call to Order/Agenda Additions:  We called the meeting to order at 10:13: am; there were three 
agenda additions--a facility use request, door security, and a request to donate items to the church.  
We also changed the order for this meeting with the Finance report preceding the Trustees report.  
This change will now be permanent. 
 
Meeting Minutes:  Meeting minutes from 8 May, 26 May, and 23 June 2021 were approved upon 
motion by Larry Li; second by Royce Smith; and a unanimous vote. 
 
Pastor’s Message/Report:  In-Person Worship Status and Next Steps--In-person worship is going 
very well.  Pastor Joy specifically recognized the work of the FUMC technical team (Lynn Clock, 
Royce Smith, and Larry Huyck) for their stellar accomplishments and the outstanding live-stream feed 
quality.  Children’s Sunday school will resume tomorrow (11 July 2021), church attendance has 
increased, and Pastor Joy outlined minor changes to our Sunday Order of Worship (to start 
tomorrow).  Volunteers--Regarding volunteers needed for specific Sunday worship responsibilities, 
LaVelda will coordinate registration table staffing; Sharyl Heavin will be asked to serve as usher 
coordinator; and we still need a communion coordinator.  Advancing the Vision--Pastor Joy advised 
that part of advancing FUMC’s future vision involves healing broken relationships--we need to 
acknowledge our losses and heal together to be able to move forward.  Once we begin our healing 
process, we will have a dual approach to advancing FUMC’s future:  "hit the ground running" and 
actively work to "honor our relationships" with each other.  The final portion of Pastor Joy’s report 
concerned an effort by Cal-Pac Disaster Response to aid wildfire response.  They seek donations of 
materials needed for wildfire response (see attachment 1 for requested items); Pastor Joy asked 
Larry Huyck and Royce Smith to consider this effort for mission outreach. 
 
Finance:  June Financial Report (Balance Sheet and Budget)--With half the year gone we are about 
5% behind in terms of income; our June total income was $19,373.00 and expenses were $23 083.76 
resulting in a net loss of $3,710.76.  Total current assets are $107,669.27 and liabilities/equity are 
$80,880.73.  We are surviving, but our financial future may still face some challenges and uncertainty.  
We also discussed several line items that are exceeding their monthly percentages.  The finance ad 
hoc team will meet Tuesday 13 July to finalize updated budget categories/line items and determine a 
format for reporting FUMC’s financial status.  Pastor Joy asked for e-mail input before the meeting 
regarding whether the team understands our current reports and if not why, as well as what 
information we are lacking. 
 
Trustees Report:  Parsonage--Pastor Joy reported that the current parsonage tenant is leaving is 
because they purchased a home.  Royce volunteered to lead a parsonage ad hoc team (consisting of 
Royce, George, Dorian, and an additional member from our congregation).  The team will 
address/research items discussed in the 23 June 2021 Leadership Team meeting and request a 



preliminary walk-through as soon as possible.  Facility Use Request--We received a facility use 
request for a Lompoc Concert Association booking meeting to be held in the Fireside Room on 
Wednesday, 21 July 2021 from 6:00 to 9:00 pm.  LaVelda moved that we approve this request; Anne 
seconded; and the team vote was unanimous.  Door Security--LaVelda reported that she found a 
facility door unlocked and another not properly latched.  With our campus now open and in use again, 
the team agreed that a reminder regarding door security is in order.  LaVelda will write the item for 
publication in the August Forecast newsletter.  Donation Request--The Clocks requested permission 
to donate:  a small refrigerator and a microwave oven to be used in the Friendship House, as well as 
a wall mirror for the bathroom by the Sacristy/ Conference Room and a wall mounted coat 
rack/cabinet that would replace the existing cabinet.  Pastor Joy moved that we accept the donations; 
Donna seconded; and the vote was unanimous.  The fridge and microwave will be used elsewhere 
until the Friendship House is ready to be used again. 
Staff Parish Relations:  Covenant Background and History--Dorian distributed a handout regarding 
the history/background as well as pros and cons of a Leadership Team covenant (see attachment 2).  
We had a "spirited" discussion concerning content with several team members strongly objecting to 
wording and ítems in the covenant.  Pastor Joy and Dorian will work on a complete rewrite that 
addresses the needs of our Leadership Team since the proposed covenant was based on a template 
provided by the District for use by church Staff Parish Relations committees. 
 
Other Business:  Meeting Schedule--Dorian distributed a schedule of remaining 2021 Leadership 
Team meeting; the schedule also includes the deadlines for meeting agenda item submissions (see 
attachment 3).  Meeting Minutes--We do not have a Leadership Team minutes-taker and currently 
various Leadership Team members volunteer to record each meeting’s minutes.  This situation is not 
recommended as it distracts/prevents the Leadership Team member taking the minutes from full 
participation in the meeting, nor is this situation tenable for long-term.  Additionally, the District 
advises against any committee chair from ever taking minutes for several reasons--it is the job of the 
committee secretary, possible partisanship, etc.  The team discussed various options for the future 
but may have to hire a minutes-taker.  This item will be added to our list of open items. 
 
Old Business:  We reviewed and updated open items.  Added were items to write a new Leadership 
Team Covenant and find a Leadership Team minutes-taker.  Closed was the deadline for comments 
on proposed Tuesday church gatherings--they will be the second Tuesday of each month in the 
morning and the fourth Thursday of each month in the afternoon; the first fellowship gathering is 
scheduled for Thursday, 26 August 2021 from 1:00 to 3:00 pm. 
 
Adjournment/Next Meeting:  The meeting adjourned at noon.  The next Leadership Team meeting 
is scheduled for Wednesday, 28 July 2021 from 6:30 to 8:30 pm in the Fireside Room. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Dorian Hodge, Leadership Team Chairperson 
 
 
3 Attachments: 
1. Cal-Pac Disaster Response Wildfire Response Materials 
2. Covenant Background, History, and Pros / Cons 
3. Remaining 2021 Leadership Team Meetings and Agenda Item Deadlines 
 

Due to our publication date, the July 28th, 

Meeting Minutes will be posted in the 

September Newsletter, and it will be posted 

on our website as soon as it is available. 


